
May 13, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC29201

Dear Governor Haley,

On behalf of the 2,300 members of the South Carolina Federation of National Active and Retired Federal
Employees (NARFE) Association, I want to thank you for "loaning us" your Secretary of Transportation,
Ms. Christy Hall, to be our banquet speaker for our recently completed convention held at the
downtown Marriott in Columbia, sc. Ms. Hall's addresswas both noteworthy and informative and
certainly well received by the 125 members at the banquet.

Our members are located in 16 chapters scattered acrossthe state and all of our members were
touched in one way or another by the outstanding performance by Ms. Hall's folks in the Department of
Transportation during the catastrophic flooding last October. We appreciate Ms. Hall taking time out of
her busy schedule to speakto our group. Her presentation was excellent.

During our convention, we were also celebrating PublicServiceRecognitionWeek. We couldn't have
asked for a better speaker during PublicServiceRecognition Week than Christy Hall. Shecertainly
helped make the week special for all of uswho are active or retired federal public servants.

With best regards,

Robert K.Shear
2016 Convention Chair


